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The regular meeting of the Eldridge Park Board was called to order at 6:30 p.m. on June 10, 2025, at City Hall. 
 
Board Members present were Jeff Ashcraft, Jill DeWulf, and Scott LaPlante. Dean Halverson and Tricia Campbell 
were absent. Also present were Scott Campbell, Tony Rupe, and Ashley Lacey.  
 
Motion by DeWulf, second by LaPlante to approve the agenda. All ayes. Motion carries. 
 
Public Comment -None 
 
Motion by LaPlante, second by DeWulf to approve the minutes from May 13, 2025. All ayes. Motion carries. 
 
Motion by DeWulf, second by LaPlante to approve the Park bills in the amount of $1,733.83. All ayes. Motion 
carries. 
 
Old Business 
Elmegreen Shelter & Bathroom – Rupe will be working to collect ideas for a shelter/bathroom at Elmegreen.  
 
Motion by DeWulf, second by LaPlante to approve Wilford Construction to replace the roof, and shelter. All ayes. 
Motion carries. 
 
Motion by LaPlante, second by Dewulf to approve the Pickleball resurfacing project, for up to $50,000. All ayes. 
Motion carries.  
 
Rupe wants to wait until after the end of the season to get into the concession stands to look at doing upgrades for 
2026. 
 
Rupe noted that the hay was baled one more time, and as it grows, the walking trail will start to take shape with the 
plan from Crystal Rosplock, and guidance from Shive Hattery. 
 
Rupe presented a quote for the Lions Shelter; he is going to work on getting another quote for the concrete.  
 
New Business 
Lacey informed the Park Board that the North Scott Schools wanted to use Sheridan Meadows for field day this 
coming school year, as it worked very well two years ago.  
 
Motion by DeWulf to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m., second by LaPlante. All ayes. Motion carries.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Ashley Lacey, Billing Clerk 
 


